
SUPERVISORS OF FAIRVIEW TOWNSHIP 
7471 McCray Road 
Fairview, PA 16415 

 
Regular Meeting 

September 23, 2013 
7:00 P.M. 

 
The regular meeting of the Supervisors of Fairview Township was called to order at 
7:00 P.M. on September 23, 2013 by Chairman Peter Kraus, followed with the Pledge 
of Allegiance.   

 
Present: Supervisors Peter D. Kraus, David C. Carner and Ralph A. Heidler; 
Assistant Secretary Michelle A. Zirkle; Zoning Administrator James Cardman; 
Solicitor Paul Burroughs 
 
Visitors:  Please see attached list 

 
CITIZENS CONCERNS/INQUIRIES: Mr. Holland spoke to the Supervisors about Mr. 
Kiddo’s property.  Mr. Kiddo would like to build a garage to service and maintain his 
trucks which the Planning Commission recommended against it.  The Supervisors 
unanimously agreed to October 21, 2014 as the hearing date for the rezoning of Mr. 
Kiddo’s Property, on motion by Mr. Heidler, seconded by Mr. Carner. 
 
MINUTES:  Minutes of September 9,  2013 regular meeting and September 4 and 11, 
2013 workshop meeting were approved on motion by Mr. Heidler, seconded by Mr. 
Carner.  Unanimous. 
 
PAYMENT OF BILLS:  Unanimous approval was given for the payment of bills, per 
the list attached to the agenda, on motion by Mr. Carner, seconded by Mr. Heidler.    
 
General Fund:   $      7,367.16  Payroll  9/12/13  Checks # 45396- 45410   

    7,104.63  Payables  9/18/13  Checks #11458-11460 
                     7,989.39  Payroll 9/19/13 Checks #45411-45426 
                    49,335.85  TBP 9/23/13 Checks # 11461-11491 
 
Street Light Fund:  $ 19.35 
  
PLANNING & ZONING: Mr. Carner and Mr. Kraus approved Bonanti Subdivision 
located on Platz Road.  On motion by Mr. Carner, seconded by Mr. Kraus.  Mr. 
Heidler abstained. 
 
SUPERVISORS:  Mr. Kraus updated the residents of the upgrades made at Avonia 
Beach with new lighting, railings and an awning over the entrance.  Also, the road 
projects are almost complete, they are fixing a few things throughout the Township. 
 



Mr. Carner the Water and Sewer Authority are going out to bid for the Fairfield 
Subdivision and Chico’s expansion project.  Urban Engineers have reviewed and 
okayed the plans. 
 
Mr. Heidler has contacted multiple energy companies to compare prices.  Frontline 
Power will save the Township 25%  a year on electric bills.  Mr Heidler made motion 
to sign a 3 year contract with Frontline Power at .0599% Mr. Carner Seconded this 
motion. Unanimous. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:05 A.M.   Motion by Mr. Carner, Seconded by Mr. 
Heidler. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Michelle A. Zirkle 
Assistant Secretary/Treasurer 
 
 
 
 


